
FAIR GROVE ELEMENTARY PTO 
July 2017 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 
Fair Grove Public Park, July 6, 2017 at 6:35 pm 
Meeting called to order by President  Amanda Schwab 
Attendance: (see sign in sheet) 
Minutes:  The minutes of 5/2017 meeting were not presented due to secretary’s printer problems 
Officers’ Reports: 
Treasurer:  Given by Lynette Myers 

 Treasurer’s report read and accepted.  Report attached.  
 

President/Old Business:  Given by Amanda Schwab 

Gifts for back to school- were approved by the PTO Board.  Please see attached approved gifts.  There was also a question 
about the Tumblebooks subscription and Dr. Hollon was checking on the rate. 

Back to School Bash:  August 5, 10-1.  The Methodist church will help serve lunch and also donate to school supplies.  Christy 
and Amber have the food donated, however drinks are needed.  Kohls has 5 volunteers coming to help.  Peace Chapel is 
bringing yard games and volunteers.  There will be hair cut coupons to pass out.  Crosslines is also coming and possibly Heart 2 
Heart.  Eagle Outfitters will be open to the public for clothing.  10 Volunteers are needed from 10-2 and 7 teachers will also be 
needed to help.   

School Supply list:  Lisa B. sent out finalized school supplies list.  Discussion on buying school supplies for the Middle School 
students.  New student packets will have school supplies requests in them.  Average class supply list is $40/student, and that 
will be on the request form:  to either donate, pay PTO to buy the supplies or buy the supplies on your own.  There will be no 
“Fill the Bus” at the Ice Cream Social due to another non-profit filling a spot.  Agreement was made to raise the funds, if 
needed to pay for school supplies.  Registration is July 27.  Workers:  Amanda 10-7, Becka 10-12, Lynette 12-7, Staci can help 
as needed.  Week after volunteers will be needed to pick up supplies.   

Committee Reports: 

Fundraising:  Nothing new.  Culvers is ready for us to have another night.  Maybe in August?  Discussion about having a Hurt’s 
Donut date. During football/Homecoming/morning drop off?  Lacey get some information for us.   

Apparel:  No booth for Fall Festival yet.  There is plenty of merchandise.   

Holiday Shop:  Tabled for next meeting 

New Business: 

FG PTO was nominated for Parent Group of the Year and received a small award for the Back to School Bash community 
service event as well as a $500 grant!!   

There has been some FB Page confusion due to the name of the new FB page created.  According the PTO bylaws, legally the 
“Fair Grove PTO” can’t be used in more than one social media page and the PTO page has to be maintained by PTO board 
members only.  As long as the new FB page doesn’t contain PTO or Fair Grove it will be fine. 

Minutes will be posted on the official FG PTO Facebook page as well as the blog, as always. 

School beautification is July 29 from 7-12 at the school. 

AUGUST MEETING CHANGE TO AUGUST 1 AT 6:30 DUE TO MEET THE TEACHER 

Meeting adjourned  
Minutes compiled by:  LeAnn Pyatt, Recording Secretary 


